Appendix 1

Summary of Consultations


One to one interviews were carried out with the shop owners of Baldwins LaneWest parade, to find out their views on the proposed enhancements. The shop owners also facilitated a shoppers’ questionnaire by distributing them to their customers over a period of two weeks. A total of 74 questionnaires were returned. These views are summarised below.

New Paving 

Six out of the seven shop owners reported accidents involving elderly people falling over the existing paving slabs, one of which resulted in a broken wrist. The shop owners were asked what sort of surface they would prefer – three requested a smooth surface and two would prefer to either to renew the existing surface or replace with small block paving. 

81% of the shoppers stated that they wanted new paving.

Street Lighting

All the shop owners stated that lighting would both enhance the area and would deter “trouble makers”, although care would have to be taken that the lights did not affect the residents.

53% of shoppers would like new street lighting in the parade as they feel that this would improve the feeling of safety in the evening/winter and would deter bad behaviour. 

Additional Seating

Most were happy with the existing seat which is placed under the oak tree near the Post Office which is mainly used by elderly visitors. However, concern was expressed that although additional seating would enhance the area, and provide valuable seating for elderly visitors, it could also attract gangs of youths and encourage anti-social behaviour in the evenings.

Only 17% of shoppers were in favour of additional seating, although no reasons were given.

Additional Bins

There are already two bins, (one at each end of the parade), and most shop owners believed they were sufficient. Concern was expressed that more bins would provide more opportunities for vandalism.

38% of shoppers requested more bins.

Planters

The majority of the owners believe that plants would greatly enhance the amenity value of the parade. Concern was expressed about who would be responsible for the up keep and that they would be vandalised.

58% of shoppers were in favour of planters to enhance the area.

Additional Bicycle Racks 

The majority stated that the existing bicycle rack was sufficient and no more were warranted.

40% of shoppers indicated that bicycle racks should be included in the enhancements.

Kerbs/Ramps

Most of the owners were in favour of ramps on the parade to accommodate disabled and elderly customers.

Only 35% of shoppers expressed a preference for these.

Other General Comments

All the shop owners commented on how clean and tidy the parade was kept, that it was regularly swept by Council staff.

There was general concern about the level of vandalism that the shops and the parade has been subject to in the past will continue and the number of teenagers that meet there in the evenings Although some state that there has been an increased community police presence in the area and that has improved things. 

